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15 December 2023  

 

 

 

 

   

 

Tēnā koe  

 

Thank you for your request to the Department of Conservation (DOC), received on 18 

November 2023, in which you asked for a copy of any structural analysis and engineering 

reporting that has resulted in the current closure of the Rob Roy Glacier bridge.  

 

We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).  

 

The context for my response is that engineering inspections had raised concerns regarding 

the rockfall risk at the bridge site as well as concern about the lack of redundancy in the 

bridge structure.  There had also been regular reported observations of overloading of the 

bridge above the posted load limit. 

 

A subsequent engineering notification stated that the bridge anchors were susceptible to 

fatigue and embrittlement effects that could result in a sudden failure. It requested installation 

of safety straps and double anchors. 

 

On 22 May 2023, the Department’s Engineering Manager recommended closure of this 

bridge until these risks could be assessed and/or mitigated. The decision maker (David Butt 

– Acting Operations Manager, Central Otago) decided to close the bridge. 

 

In making this decision, the decision maker took on expert advice from the Department’s 

Engineering Manager and decided to err on the side of caution. Load limits were considered 

and explored before the final decision was made, but it was deemed that load limits would be 

highly unlikely to be adhered to at this and other bridge sites covered by the advice, thus 

creating a significant and undue safety risk.  

 

I have interpreted your request to include engineering notifications and maintenance orders 

that are stored in the Department’s asset management system as well as advice sent by 

email. The documents relevant to your request are listed as follows:  

 

 

 

 






